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President Jeff Thom began the meeting at 8 PM EST.  Doug and Anisio were not able to be present, but all of the other board members were there, as well as several guests.

Sandy moved and Peggy seconded approval of the minutes, and the motion passed.

Kathy presented the treasurer’s report, and mentioned that we had paid the cost of the braille cookbooks to Horizons for the Blind.  Sharon moved and Sue seconded approval of the treasurer’s report, and the motion passed.

There were a few items related to the upcoming national convention.  We will have a luncheon choice of smoked pork loin and a vegetable substitute available at the cost of $33.  The charge for the mixer will be $15.  Unfortunately the session regarding hearing aids that was to be jointly held with the sight and sound task force had to be cancelled.  Finally, it was decided that our brochure would be passed out during the mixer, and we are all encouraged to disseminate it wherever we can in our local communities.
The membership committee reported that, in accordance with our survey results, we would like to begin monthly calls on various topics of interest to our members and to the blindness community in general.  These might include conversations about identity theft, scams, caregiving requirements and the like.  Jeff will coordinate the calls for August and September, and then a committee to handle this service will be formed under the new president.  We would like to stream the calls, and Jeff will check with Colby about that; Danette offered to be our host, when possible.  A motion to form this service for our members was moved by Sandy and seconded by Kathy, and the motion passed.

Another major concern is being able to reach out to our members who do not have email.  Jeff will look into Call Multiplier, an automated service that we could use to promote our activities. Another such service is Dial My Calls.  Before determining if we will sign up for either of these services, a little investigation must be done.

 With regard to fundraising, the idea was broached for us to put an ad about Terrilyn in the convention newspaper, which Jeff will investigate.  Cookbook advertising will begin again once the large print editions have come in.  Edward Cohen, an IVIE member, mentioned a large print weekly planner as a potential fundraiser for AAVL. This planner can be viewed at www.ez2seeproducts.com
Jeff asked board members and guests in attendance if we would like to sign on to the mask mandate appeal that ACB has been circulating.  No one wanted to make a motion to this effect.

Sharon moved and Kathy seconded a motion to adjourn, and we concluded the meeting at 9:02 PM.  The next meeting will be on June 5, 2022 at 8 PM EST.

